PPCA General Meeting - 11/11/02

Dan opened the meeting at 7:00 pm.  Everyone present introduced themselves.

Presentation given by Anthony’s Coal Fired Pizza re:  additional parking for dining in.  Originally slated for take out business but…………  Variance needed is 8".  They flipped the parking around to accommodate it.  Issue of parking, vacant house, and zoning from B1 to XP.  Letter from PPCA reflecting support.  Answered questions.  Issue of closing off the parking lot after hours, easy to accomplish with use of security guard arm to deter crime.  Lighting will not impact area residents because of the new design layout.  It was also noted that they are putting in more landscaping than is required by the City.  Currently anywhere from one to four bays of retail stores and any future tenancy will be determined by the number of parking spaces available.  Currently have a temporary variance to stay open for business until the parking issues are resolved with the City.  Ray Dettmann made a motion to accept approval of the site plan with John Meister’s second.  Passed unopposed.  Presentators stated they needed a letter from PPCA.  Jan Meister Secretary requested Ray Dettman amend his motion as such, which he did with John’s second.  Motion to approve letter and parking adjustments.  Passed unopposed.

Second presentation given by Continental Rental Car using drawings showing existing structure and parking lot as compared to new structure (to be placed on parking lot) storage parking facility.  The new parking deck will be made to look like a regular building with windows as opposed to a storage facility parking deck.  It will be very decorative and blend with adjoining neighbor, Anthony’s Coal Fired Pizza, in an effort to set the tone for Federal Highway.  Loading and unloading of automobiles brought in on transport trucks are proposed for the south side of the property on SE 22 Street which cuts into CRC existing property similar to a bus stop lane.  That’s eliminating on street off docking of vehicles.  At this point they fiedled questions and opened up for discussion.  Ray Dettman brought uyp the issue of existing curbing on 22 st.  answer was it will not affect that curbing.  Architect laid plans out on floor in front of Ray to show existing site as compared to the new site plans.  New site eliminates on street offloading cutting into the business’ own property.  Notation:  existing sidewalk is in extremely poor conditoin and there is virtually no swale due to the fact that Anthony’s overflow parking of customers there and the rental car business.  Kathleen questioned bariance on the height of the proposed parking deck storage facility and asked if there were goning to be fans for auto mobile fans for emissions.  No need fro fans because according to Code there was plenty of air circluation in the facility.  Marion made the motion to disapprove the expansion plans in their entirety due to Ray’s concern of the loss of the swale area.  Notation:  curent condition of swale are a is nonexistent including sidewalks.  Proposed plans by architect will improve this plighted section of SE 22 street.  Asked how many cars this will store.  Answer being 329 spaces.  Total of 8 stories.  Dan called for a vote on the motion.  Motion failed.  Followed by Susan’s motion to table it for further discussion with John Meister’s second.  Motion passed.

Treasurer’s Report.  Karl motioned, Judy and Ray seconded to pass.

Secretary’s Report.  Susan motioned to approve with John’s second.

Nominations and Elections of Officers and Board.  Dan stated from Sept. meeting, all nominations, asked for any other nominations.  Susan nominated John Meister for Membership Secretary with Karl’s second.  Then Dan asked for further nominations, there were none.  Asked for a motion to approve, unopposed, Board members and Offficers.  Liz Dwyer made the motion with Susan’s second to approve unopposed nominated officers and board of directors.  

Items 8, 9 & 10 on the agenda were condensed by Susan.  Every member received a packet of information in regards to Calendar of Events [two pages long, copies available by contacting….] consisting of meetings and workshops with City personnel and Broward General Medical Center.  Sue suggested everyone read the calendar at their leisure.  Meeting at the Park with Phil discussion of improvement ideas, etc.  Many topics were covered in the detailed two page report.  Next, covered the grant workshop meeting.  That report is available upon request.  Mtg with Marisol and Louis re park ideas and the medians issues re existing medians, PPCA signs on Andrews, and the removal of huge cactus in median located on SE 13 St and Andrews.  For detailed info, see Susan or Jan.  Next, median maintenance update re mominlaw and cactus, removal of nuisance plants on se 1 ave between davie and se 13 st which was encroaching ¼ into the roadway and the removal of overgrown cactus smothering a tree which could not be seen on se 13 st.  We were informed the City will rpelace that tree that was damaged by the cactus and the parjking barrier.  Mtg w/Joan McCabe - discussion topics were toy for tuykes, median improvements on se 1 ave, pavers on crosswalks at se 17 st and se 3 ave, ppca grant form median curbing and landscaping, bgmc employee parking gararge on 17 and 1st, power plant relocation on expansion plans and noise issues, rumor control of purchase of first union bank property, future expansion on east side of 3rd ave north of 16 street and parking on sw 14 st form andrws to sw 1st ave.  For a detailed two page report, see Jan or Susan. Last, Citizen Assemly Workshop, Code Enofrocement, read at your leisure.  Traffic study mentioned re cut through traffice to be pursued.  Informed the membership that there will be an update given at the January meeting by BGMC.

Jan, toys for tykes.  In her paket, included information about the touys for tykes drive which is gioing to be helc on dec. 19 at 1 pm at BGMc with the press, Mayor and Vice-Mayor in attendeance.  BFMC is handling the press with proper credit given to PPCA.  For a list of accepted toys see jan or call her on her cell………  Jan expressed the need for help in collecting toys, buying toys, storage of touys, sorting toys by age groups, bagging toys and helpers for delivery of tyous.

Next, Jan gave the report on the Recycle Corps.  She went over the one page repost with the membvership which listed festivals and events that have already transpired in addtion to festivals and events upcoming.  She further informed the membership  of the purpose and awards system of the City Recycle Corps, impressing upon the membership the value of volunteering for points to equate a dollar value for the City’s award program for the year 2003.  She stated points eraned thus far is 22 points equaling a minimum dollar value of $770.  These points can fluctuate to as high as $45. Per point. Which would be $990.  She noted that the optioning Cajun festival dates, times, and hours for volunteering, if proper buy filled by volunteers, could accumulate $1260. To $1620 for this festival alone.  Pelase consider volunteering for a time slot; see jan for further details.  Next Recycle Corp meeting will be nov. 25 at 7 pm at City Hall, 8th floor.**Note:  We intend to join with the Charter School of Excellence on _____________________________-(location) to particiapte in the magazine catalog drive.  This drive will be held form jan 14 to feb 14.  Jonn drag, pricipla of cse, assured Jan a full particiapoin form the student body and teachers.

Next, Russ’ update on the car show.  The commission recently approved this event.  Broke down the areas of what’s gonna be where:  Expressed the theme is not gonna be just an anitque car show but also an honor of Pearl Habro, sept 11, and our milirtya and veterans day.  Side sts will include music and entertainment, vendors, and son on with antique cars on andrewws between 13th to 16th streets.  Heavy advertising on tv, newspapers, radio and the internet.  He noted next year’s adntique car show will move to a Sunday instead of a Saturday so as not to inringe on businesses on Andrews that hold regular business hours opn a Saturdauy.

New business:  
Susan - Christmas party - 2nd week - $14-$18 pp - membership not enthused.  Jan volunteered to do a phone survey with all currently paid members; particulary since a number of paid members were not in attencende.
Susan - transit tech workshop plan on nov. 20 - passed out survey and other pertinent info which included maps and layouts of proposed ideas.  Members were asked to fill out the survye and submit either at the meeting or fac=x to SG prior to nov 20.  For further infor, see susan or jan.
Courthouse issue brought up by jack phiilips inquiring wereh ppca stood on this issue. Much discussion followed, mostly buy jack phillips and his position on the courthouse being built on the South Side School property.  Our position has been neutral at this point, to be left up to the general membership to expresss their own viewpoints to the Commission.  As an asscociation, we are abstaingin.  SG informed the membership that the city was trying to buy the property from the schoold board but the scholld bourd was holding out for top dollar from the federal government.  Additional infor was covered by Cindi at her ditrcti meeting, see susan for details.  Next, Jan introduced john drag, pincipal of cse.  His issues consisted of traffic concerns, he is dealing with the approprieate parents, and let the memberhisp know that they are now involved in raising funds to move into a larger school which possibley would move the school out of outr area.  Somebody said to him how about south side school.  Dan?  John meister made a motion to adjorn metting followed by several seconds.  Metting adjorned at 8:45 pm
